
TOWN OF LONG BEACH

EXECUTIVE MEETING

@LONG BEACH TOWN HALL

DECEMBER 19, 2017

AN EXECUTIVE MEETING OF THE LONG BEACH TOWN COUNCIL WAS HELD AT 5:30 
P.M. TO DISCUSS STRATEGY WITH RESPECT TO PENDING LITIGATION PURSUANT TO 
IND. CODE 5-14-1.5-6.1(b)(2)(B).  PRESENT WERE COUNCIL PRESIDENT PETER 
BYVOETS, COUNCILMEN NICK MEYER AND ROBERT LEMAY,  COUNCILWOMEN JANE 
NEULIEB AND JOY SCHMITT, AND CLERK-TREASURER BILL DE FUNIAK.  ALSO PRESENT 
WERE ATTORNEYS BETTY KNIGHT AND JOE SMITH OF KNIGHT, HOPPE, KURNIK & 
KNIGHT.

NO DECISIONS WERE MADE NOR WERE ANY VOTES TAKEN.  NO OTHER TOWN 
BUSINESS WAS DISCUSSED.

THE TOWN OF LONG BEACH COUNCIL CERTIFIES THAT NO MATTER WAS DISCUSSED 
IN THE EXECUTIVE SESSION OTHER THAN THE SUBJECT MATTERS SPECIFIED IN THE 
PUBLIC NOTICE. 

MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 6:50 P.M.

RESPECTIVELY SUBMITTED,

 
BILL DE FUNIAK,
CLERK-TREASURER


